
Labette County Board of Commissioners 
January 21, 2022 

 

Convene 

Chairman Lonie R. Addis called the special meeting of the Labette County Board of Commissioners to 

order at 10:00 a.m. on January 21, 2022 at 8000 and Clay.  Attendance:  Lonie R. Addis, Present  

Cole J. Proehl, Present and  Terry Weidert, Present 

 

Others Present for the Meeting 

Public Works Director Sandy Krider, Asst. Public Works Director Ralph George, Nolan Proehl, Carol 

Stegmeir, Lynette Stegmeir, Jesse Muller, Lisa Muller, Mark Muller. 

 

Discussion 

Sandy Krider, presented the right of way plans for bridge # 460, project # 19-5270, which outlined the 

amount of land needed from each landowner. 

 

There was discussion on why the bridge needed to be replaced, during the last inspection the sufficiency 

rating was 40.7 and in poor condition. 

 

Commissioner Addis explained how the County came up with the monetary figure to offer landowners 

for right of way. 

 

Fencing was discussed, Mark Muller indicated that no temporary fence will be needed.  After the bridge 

has been replaced a 6 wire fence to match the east side needs to be installed. There is no fencing on the 

south side of the project. 

 

Sandy Krider contacted CFS Engineering to request that survey flags be placed so that the landowners 

could better visualize the needed right of way for the bridge project. 

 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 a.m. 

 

Attest  

 

_______________________________   ___________________________ 

Director of Public Works, Sandy Krider   Chairman, Lonie R. Addis 


